
 

 

LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 
 

STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 
 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Public Protection and Safety, Councillor Kate Lymer has 
made the following executive decision:  
 
 

FOOD STANDARDS AGENCY - AUDIT REPORT APRIL 2017 
 

Reference Report:  
 
ES17041 Food Standards Agency-Audit of Food Hygiene Service Delivery-April 2017 
    
Decision: 
 
The Portfolio Holder for Public Protection and Safety noted the findings of the Food 
Standards Agency Audit. 
 
The Portfolio Holder agreed that the action plan developed by LBB’s Food Safety 
Team be submitted to the Food Standards Agency. 
 
The Portfolio Holder agreed that a bid for additional resources to support the Food 
Safety Team be submitted to the Executive.     
 
Reasons: 
 

The Portfolio Holder noted that extra resources were required to enable the Food 
Safety Team to undertake the statutory obligations of the Council under the Food 
Safety Act 1990.  
 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Public Protection and Safety PDS 
Committee on June 29th 2017 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 
 

………………………………………….. 
Councillor Kate Lymer  
Portfolio Holder for Public Protection and Safety 
 

Mark Bowen 

Director of Corporate Services 
Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 

Date of Decision:   14 July 2017 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   21 July 2017  
Decision Reference:   PPS 15038 

 
 
  


